Head Coach Report – May 29, 2024

AquaGo :
We had a really great turnout for AquaGo this season. We started with 15 swimmers and ended with 12. We split the group into two, decided by age. It took a few months to settle in as there was a lot of confusion with registration lists and who actually showed up to practice. We will streamline this better come September. We used the fall to build the skills and techniques and then both groups started routines after winter break.
LComp :
We had a team of four who worked very hard to prepare for their one swim meet of the season. This level really focuses on the upside down skills and working as a team. Their workouts are increased and with that comes strength and endurance. This program is a stepping stone to our competitive program.
Competitive :
We had a small competitive group this year consisting of a duet and a solo. We accommodated our soloist so she could coach the LComp team. Although not always possible, it seemed to work out this season. Flexibility is the key with a small club. As well, our duet only competed at the Provincials due to some health issues. It was nice to see them work on an extra ‘fun’ routine with the LComp swimmers so they were able to experience some extra routine skill training. They also had a couple of sessions with BCAS judges. This is a great opportunity to understand what the expectations are at competitions.
Masters :
Again, another small group this season. It’s been great to see the progression as these three have been swimming together for 10 years. This year they decided to do the two weekday practices and not a Sunday practice. The mermaid routine at the spring watershow was so fun!
Wish list for next year :
We are still working out details of what next season will look like. But we are hoping for another big influx of swimmers into our AquaGo program. As our swimmers progress it is important to focus on them swimming with their peers and keeping the age groups in line with the competitive program.
We would like to run an AquaGo for younger swimmers 5:30-6:30pm and an older group 6:30-7:30pm... Tuesday/Thursday.
We would like our LComp to move back to the 5-6:30pm time slot. This allows the competitive swimmers and the LComp to be in the pool at the same time. We have 4 lanes during this time slot so when routines are practiced there is more room for pool patterns. It also allows them to participate in the dryland training from 4-5pm on Thursdays with the competitive group.
Our competitive swimmers will remain with the same swim schedule... 5-6:30pm Tuesday/Thursday and Sunday 4-6pm.  Our Master swimmers will remain with the same schedule... 6:30-7:30pm Tuesday/Thursday.
Letters have been sent out to our next potential LComp swimmers. We would like to invite our LComp from this year to move into the ‘Novice’ competitive program. This is another stepping stone along the path to full competitive.
Thank you,
Carol MacFayden
